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September 10, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The enclosed contract, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue to provide law enforcement patrol services to the U.S. Department of Agriculture, Forest Service, Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest, on a seasonal basis for five years. 
Under this contract, a Sheriff’s deputy will patrol Forest Service lands inside King County from May 1 through roughly October 31, focusing on places utilized by the public.  Patrolled areas will include campgrounds, trailheads, recreation sites, buildings, boat launching facilities, and roads in the Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest.  The deputy will also focus on active logging and firewood cutting areas, as well as seasonal special emphasis areas.  While patrolling these areas, top enforcement priorities will include the personal safety of visitors,  Forest Service employees, and concessionaire employees; vehicle crashes and collisions; drug and alcohol violations; and building and facility security.

This contract provides for full reimbursement according to established formulae based on the hourly cost of a fully-loaded employee.  The methodology covers all associated costs, including wages, benefits, vehicle costs, administrative costs, and overtime, which are totally recoverable by King County.
This contract will extend a longstanding relationship between the Forest Service and the Sheriff’s Office.  Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Captain Shawn Ledford, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services Unit, at 206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures
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ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff



  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff

Captain Shawn Ledford, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office 
